
Application for a  Permanent Change to Liquor Primary Licence 
GREAT CANADIAN CASINO - 620 TERMINAL AVENUE 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE AND COMMENT SHEET 

 
The City has received correspondence from Ms. Andrea Nicholls (GC Gaming) regarding her application to 
amend an existing liquor primary licence.  The applicant is requesting a local government resolution in support 
of her application to the Provincial Liquor Control and Licensing Branch (LCLB) to extend  hours of service as 
follows: 
 

Existing hours 

Sunday to Thursday Friday & Saturday 

11am to 12am 11am to 1:30am 

 
Proposed hours 

Sunday to Thursday Friday & Saturday 

11am to 1:30am 11am to 1:30am 

 
As part of the review process, the City of Nanaimo is responsible to gather the views of business operators and 
residents within the subject area; and, forward this information along with recommendations, to the LCLB.  The  
application  is  tentatively  scheduled  to appear before Council at its meeting to be held 2017-APR-24 for 
consideration of a recommendation to the LCLB.  If you wish to become a delegation and speak to this issue at 
the Council meeting, please contact the City’s Legislative Services Section at 250-755-4405. 
 
Please indicate your name and address and if you support or do not support the application.  Feel free to add 
any additional comments.  When finished,  please  mail,  fax  or  drop  off  this comment sheet by Thursday, 
2017- APR- 03 to: 

Current Planning & Subdivision Section 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT   
Service and Resource Centre - 411 Dunsmuir Street 
Nanaimo, BC  V9R 5J6 
Email:  jill.collinson@nanaimo.ca  

 
If you have any questions, please contact Jill Collinson  at 250-755-4473 

 
 I SUPPORT THE APPLICATION. 

 I DO NOT SUPPORT THE APPLICATION. 
 

Comments:  

  

  

  

  

________ __________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name: Resident Street Address:  

Name of Business: Business Address:  

mailto:jill.collinson@nanaimo.ca


 
 
 

 


